
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 22 JANUARY 2007


EX.015/07
PROCUREMENT – SHARED SERVICES  (Key Decision)

Portfolio - Finance and Performance Management

Subject Matter - The Director of Corporate Services submitted Report CORP.69/06 advising on progress made towards the development of a Cumbria wide shared service for the procurement of commodities.  The business case proposed that the shared service be hosted, but not operated by Cumbria County Council on behalf of the partners.  It also required the Council to make a decision on whether to sign up to, or opt out of, further development of the project .

The Director then detailed the business case for a Shared Procurement service across Cumbria and set out the value and type of supplies to be included in the shared service.

The Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 11 January 2007 (Minute Reference CROS.9/07) had considered the report and a Minute Excerpt was submitted.  The Committee had supported the recommendations.

Summary of options rejected - Formally opt out of further development of Shared Service for the procurement of commodities.

DECISION

That the City Council signs up to be a partner in the development and delivery of the shared service and support and progress the project, subject to the following considerations:

(a)  The service generates more savings than investment required (this would be affected by the number of authorities "opting in" to the shared service and further investigations into the financial model to be used).

(b)  The cost of the service is paid for by the savings generated.

Reasons for Decision - The business case and benefits for a shared procurement service are clearly demonstrable.  Dedicated project management resources have been identified for the project through the Connected Cumbria Partnership and were in place.   The number of partners in the project was currently 5 excluding Carlisle City Council. This would have an impact on the potential costs both for development and in terms of the projects operation.

The Government white paper ‘Strong Prosperous Communities’ and the responses to it may influence the final outcome in terms of number of partners, duration etc regardless of the strength of the business case.

